Message in support of GOT 12? Demands by Allegheny County Black Activist/Organizer Collective

15 June 2020

This doc is meant to provide a copy-and-paste template folks can use to email (or call) the Pittsburgh Mayor and Allegheny County Executive.

Source: https://twitter.com/1hood/status/1272547048802463744?s=20

Peduto Template

bill.peduto@pittsburghpa.gov

412-255-2626

Email Subject: Message in support of GOT 12? Demands by Allegheny County Black Activist/Organizer Collective

Dear Mayor Peduto,

I'm writing to express my support of the 12 demands put to the City of Pittsburgh and Allegheny County today by Black Activist/Organizer Collective.

On Tuesday June 4, 2020 you held a press conference to endorse the "8 Can't Wait" campaign to move the Pittsburgh Bureau of Police towards Reform. These changes do not go far enough.

As the Collective writes "Police should already be de-escalating prior to using force, so if we are still making these demands of active officers then we have larger systematic problems. This has been proven time and time again with the ongoing police violence and clear racial disparities in the criminal justice system."

I support the following demands:

- 1. Demilitarize the Police
- 2. Fund Communities, Not Cops
- 3. End the Criminalization of Black People

- 4. Remove All Police From Schools
- 5. Make All Collective Bargaining with Police Public
- 6. Terminate the Pittsburgh FOP President Robert Swartzwelder
- 7. Disband All Private Police Departments
- 8. End "No Knock" Warrants
- 9. Cease Partnership with ICE
- 10. End Cash Bail
- 11. Release of all Vulnerable Individuals from Jail
- 12. Create an Independent, Fully Funded Civilian Review Board

I urge you to listen to the voices of the Black Activist/Organizer Collective, and the people protesting in the street. It is time to admit that reform is not enough. We need real, systemic change, and we need it now.

Sincerely,

<YOUR NAME>

<CITY/COUNTY CONNECTIONS> e.g. "Pittsburgh Public Schools Parent"

<YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD> Resident

Fitzgerald Template

rich.fitzgerald@alleghenycounty.us

412-350-6500

Email Subject: Message in support of GOT 12? Demands by Allegheny County Black Activist/Organizer Collective

Dear County Executive Fitzgerald,

I'm writing to express my support of the 12 demands put to the City of Pittsburgh and Allegheny County today by Black Activist/Organizer Collective.

On Tuesday June 4, 2020 Mayor Peduto held a press conference to endorse the "8 Can't Wait" campaign to move the Pittsburgh Bureau of Police towards Reform. These changes do not go far enough.

As the Collective writes "Police should already be de-escalating prior to using force, so if we are still making these demands of active officers then we have larger systematic problems. This has been proven time and time again with the ongoing police violence and clear racial disparities in the criminal justice system."

I support the following demands:

- 1. Demilitarize the Police
- 2. Fund Communities, Not Cops
- 3. End the Criminalization of Black People
- 4. Remove All Police From Schools
- 5. Make All Collective Bargaining with Police Public
- 6. Terminate the Pittsburgh FOP President Robert Swartzwelder
- 7. Disband All Private Police Departments
- 8. End "No Knock" Warrants
- 9. Cease Partnership with ICE
- 10. End Cash Bail
- 11. Release of all Vulnerable Individuals from Jail
- 12. Create an Independent, Fully Funded Civilian Review Board

I urge you to listen to the voices of the Black Activist/Organizer Collective, and the people protesting in the street. It is time to admit that reform is not enough. We need real, systemic change, and we need it now.

Sincerely,

- <YOUR NAME>
- <CITY/COUNTY CONNECTIONS> e.g. "Pittsburgh Public Schools Parent"
- <YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD> Resident